
10.12.2021 Thirsk Community Primary School 

Newsletter 10.12.21 

Thank you to everyone that came to school in a ‘Christmas Jump-

er’. Throughout the day, pupils recorded Christmas songs with 

their class. We will be putting this together as a video and     

sharing it in the last week of term.  

Covid Update 

The move to Plan ‘B’ as announced by the Government on 

Wednesday evening does not, at this point in time, further       

impact us as a school. We aim to keep school as normal an       

experience for all pupils.  However, we will be keeping any end of 

term plans under review this includes the whole school visit to 

St. Mary’s Church on the last day of term and the planned        

nativity performance by the Early Years. It is our hope that these 

events will go ahead as planned nevertheless, an increase in     

positive cases or further restrictions will mean that we will need 

to review our plans. 

PTA  

A huge thank you to the school’s PTA for the hard work, effort 

and pure determination to get this year’s outdoor Christmas   

Market to take place. The event has raised just over £1700 -a fan-

tastic total. It was lovely to see so many of you coming along to 

support this –thank you for making the effort. The PTA are also 

running a Christmas Raffle this will be drawn next week. 

Governing Body 

We are still looking for a governor to join our governing body. 

This is an important role supporting the leadership and direction 

of the school. If you are interested in becoming a governor please 

contact the school office. 

Attendance 

 

.  

Class % attendance this 

week (all pupils) 

  All pupils 

Recep-
tion 

88.3% 

Year 1 86.5% 

Year 2 90.9% 

Year 3 94.1% 

Year 4 94.5% 

Year 5 85% 

Year 6 93.3% 

Whole 
school 

91.1% 

Dates for Your Diary  

Dec 

13th Virtual Christmas Panto 

14th Virtual PTA Raffle 

         Yr5 & 6 Xmas Party (pm) 

15th PTA Polar Express Movie            

Night 

KS1 Xmas party (am) 

Yr 3 & 4 Xmas party (pm) 

16th Reception Nativity  

17th EYFS Xmas Party 

St Mary’s Church visit 

Close on Friday 17th    

December at 2.30pm 



Governing body 
 
From January 2022 we will have a vacancy 
on our governing body.  
Governance is an important voluntary 
role in our school and contributes signifi-
cantly to making improvements. If you 
are interested in becoming a school gov-
ernor, please contact the school office. If 
you have skills in media and marketing 
this would be very beneficial to the 
school.  
Email: admin@thirsk-pri.n-yorks.sch.uk  
 

 

 

 

Christmas Reading Challenge 

Christmas Reading Challenge 
Children from 0-11 years are invited to join the free Christmas Reading Challenge at Thirsk 
Community Library to read 4 library books before 23rd December. As part of the Challenge 
children can take part in the Twelve Books of Christmas town trail to complete round 
Thirsk’s independent shops, receive Christmas goodies and a certificate once finished. Lots 
of new children’s books have arrived at the library so come and check them out! 
If your child/ren would like to take part (it is open to all whether they are already library 
members or not) please sign up. To sign up please call in to the library. We are open: 
Mon, Thurs and Fri 10 – 5; Tues 1.30 – 5; Sat 9.30 - 3. 
Opening hours are also on our website: www.thirskcommunitylibrary.org.uk 
  
Christmas crackers workshop 
Sat 11 December: 10.30 – 12 
Come and make your own crackers for Christmas day. Led by local artist Chris Geeson. £2/
child 
To book email: library@thirskcommunitylibrary.org.uk or phone 01609 534589 or facebook 
message us. 
  
Warhammer Club 
A reminder that we run this after school war and fantasy gaming club every Monday 
term time 3.45-4.45pm. £2/child. 

http://www.thirskcommunitylibrary.org.uk/
mailto:library@thirskcommunitylibrary.org.uk


Raffles tickets are to be in by       

Monday please—ready for the draw 

on Tuesday  



 

Please note there will be NO After 

school club on Friday,                 

17th December 

Thank you 


